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Early Childhood  
 
Ladies, would you like to give a gift of a book to 
a child this Christmas? The Early Childhood 
Committee will be taking up a collection of NEW 
picture books for ages 3-5 
years.  The books will be given 
to the Early Childhood classes 
with the Thompson School 
District.  The books will then  
be distributed to families in 
need.  There are families in the 
program whose parents are mainly Spanish 
speaking/reading.  We encourage those of you 
who would like to participate to purchase books 
that are in English/Spanish.  Barnes and Nobel 
has a supply of these books and they can also be 
ordered through Amazon.com. 
  
A basket will be set out at the November 
meeting, and then again at our Christmas Party 
for the books.  A book is one of the greatest gifts 
one can give a child! 
  
Thank you for your gifts. 
  
Stevie Benkendorf 
Chairwoman, Integrated Early Childhood 
Susan Kuhn, Co-Chairwoman 
 

Yearbook Changes 
 
Stephani Bradley 
707 Nyssa Drive, Loveland. CO. 80538 
290-2283 
Stephani.bradley@uchealth.org 
 
Barbara Giesey 
622-7429 

Dues & Don’ts!! 
 
A friendly reminder from 
your treasurer…Do get 
your dues paid by the 
November meeting (as 
required in our by-laws).  
Don’t make the treasurer 
track you down and beg 
you to send your money in! $35 for active 
members, $15 for honoraries. Checks, payable to 
Philo, can be brought to the meeting on 
November 12 or sent to Peggy Pellizzari @ 1180 
Flowering Almond Dr. Loveland - 80538 
 
Peggy Pellizzari, Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

6:00 PM November 12 
The church will be open so committees can meet. 

 

This Month’s General Meeting 

7:00 PM Tuesday, November 12 
Trinity Lutheran Church 

 

  

 

Blood Drive  
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Message from 
the President 
 

November is upon us! Time to remember all the 
things we are thankful for. I just need to say that 
this organization and membership make really 
incredible things happen, for both the members as 
well as their community. I am thankful for Philo 
and the dedication to serving others. I am thankful 
that each of you give of yourselves for others. 
 
Although I was unable to attend I did get feedback 
that the Shopping Extravaganza was a lot of fun 
and a great success. Thanks to Judy and the 
committee for your hard work in putting this 
together again this year. 
 
We have not completely finalized the location of 
the Christmas party, but please watch for the 
invitation with the location. We would like you to 
bring books again this year for the Integrated 
Early Childhood Committee. They truly 
appreciate all that we help them with. 
 
The canned food drive is coming up, so please 
don’t forget to get signed up for your shifts! This 
is my very favorite activity of the year. Fridays at 
the church with the kids is such a great 
experience.  
 
A blood drive is also coming up. Please let 
Florence know if you can work a shift or bring 
snacks. Please remember we are still in need of 
donors.  
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the November 
meeting. We will have a guest speaker this month. 
Matt Swaffer, from the Safe House committee 
wanted to come to the meeting to discuss what’s 
going on with their project. 
  
Respectfully, 
Heather Morrison, Philo President 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Info 

 
The Philo Newsletter is back in 
print! For future reference, here 
are the deadlines for submitting 
content for the monthly newsletters. Stay in touch! 
Send articles to me as a word document, or simply 
in the body of an email. Send to 
juanita@lpbroadband.net 
 
Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 663-3642 
 
Philo Newsletter Calendar: 
Month   Content Deadline 
January  Dec. 17 
February  Jan. 21 
March   Feb. 18 
April   March 25 
May   April 22 
 
 
 

Sunshine 
Committee 
Report 
 
 CARDS SENT 
 Florence Doksansky 

Congratulations new granddaughter, 
thinking of you husband with kidney infection 

 Kathi Wright                  
Congratulations on award from Boys and Girls 
Club 

 Pam Clifford                  
Thinking of you, breast cancer surgery and 
radiation 

 Phyllis McCormack       
Thinking of you kidney failure 

 Pam White  
Sympathy - Father (Jack Cheyne) died 

 
Thanks 
Mary Voggesser 
Chairwoman, Sunshine Committee 
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Presenting the Philo Board of Officers for 2013-2014 
 
President   Heather Morrison 290-9372 hmm1@pvhs.org   

Vice President  Judy Gromman 689-1451 jujukay42@yahoo.com  

Treasurer   Peggy Pellizzari 669-8744 peggy_loveland@comcast.net    

Corresponding Sec. Pam Pellizzari 593-0552 pamztoy@comcast.net  

Recording Secretary  Deb Fillion  667-0326 dlfillion@comcast.net  

Historian   Sheila Pottorff  214-4281 sspottorff1@msn.com  
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